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MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Prospective Bidders 
NRFP#23-01 Regional STP Cell 1 
Desludging 

From: Scott Quinn, P. Eng. 
Director, EPW Lands and Parks 

CC: Abdelkhalek Omar, P. Eng., Manager of Engineering Services  
Aaron Dondale, Manager of Operations 

Subject: Addendum #4 
 

Date: January 27, 2023 

 
This Addendum forms part of the “Contract Documents” and modifies or clarifies the original “Contract 
Documents” for the above referenced procurement call.  
 
The response to Question #2 (Addendum #3) is amended as follows (shown in redline/strikeout format): 

 
2. Question: Project timelines. This RFP states that sludge removal/disposal is included in the RFP. The 

RFP timeline also states completion at May 30, 2023. Does dewatered sludge have to be removed from 
site by completion date? 
 
Response: Dewatered sludge may remain at the site until April 30, 2024 December 15, 2023. It may 
be disposed of incrementally over time, provided this is completed prior to April 30, 2024 December 
15, 2023, if this option would present cost savings to the Municipality.  
 

 
This addendum must be acknowledged in the Submissions. 

ALL OTHER SPECIFICATIONS, TERMS AND CONDITIONS REMAIN UNCHANGED. 
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